[image: ] Dear Co-laborers, 
Our last few months have been rough, but God continues to show us His path as we continue to give out the gospel and teach His Word. He reminds us of Noah who spent decades with no direction but still persisted with the initial command he was given, unfailing and faithful. We pray that we can have the same spirit as Noah, who through the abuse and disappointment of his people, never gave up. We are excited to share with you all that God has done this month.
Patrick’s new ministry has begun as well. His curriculum is already being taught in the jungle to young men who feel called to pastor as well as to current pastors who need more training. His trips will begin soon to visit, preach, and teach. We consider this to be a fundamental part of what God has called us to. The churches of Peru need Peruvian pastors, and this is our way of preparing faithful men for the ministry.
The first blessing is that Teresa has been invited to the jungle to teach the children and women of several churches how to recover from abuse and trauma all while being able to give the gospel to each and everyone. This will be one of many trips she will be taking. God has opened so many doors through her ministry, and we’ve seen so many come to Christ through her.
We also have to mention another setback. We do so in hopes to explain why so many of you received very confusing emails from our mission board. Our board decided to change address, physical location, and giving software within two months of each other. The change of address caused many issues with some of our churches in remote areas, and we feel there are some of you who may not have heard of this change. If you have received a return to sender, please let us know so we can sort out the issue.
The second and worse change was the giving software. The technical director attempted to manage it as best he could, so all his emails were an attempt to keep many informed but mainly caused confusion. The end of the matter is that many of our online donor’s support pledges were deleted and will not be transferred over to the new platform. Due to this error, we have lost a substantial portion of our support, specifically in June. Our supporters have been so faithful, and it hurts that we may lose some of them due to software issues. We have reached out to those affected but contact info has changed over the years and has not been updated. 
It will take a few months to fix things, but we need your help. Our support has been badly affected by this change, and at a critical time. If you think you might have been affected, please contact us so we can get it sorted. If you aren’t a current supporter but would like to help keep us on the field, please reach out. 
Regardless, we are encouraged and excited for what God is doing. We are so grateful to all that have stood by us and have encouraged us. We love your emails and covet your prayers. Please continue to pray as God opens more doors.
Please feel free to reach out to us via email at Trulyisplenteous@gmail.com or through our Facebook page at “Pruetts in Perú” or on Instagram at Pruetts_in_Peru. From the bottom of our hearts, we are thankful for your endless prayer support. Your prayers are so precious to us, and we are so blessed to have prayer partners like you. We cannot do what God has asked us to do without you. Thank you!  
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